

Department of the Municipal Court Susan G. Dye Chief Court Administrator

May 1, 2001

To the Honorable Common Council City Hall 200 East Wells Street, Room 205 Milwaukee, WI 53202

RE: Revised Municipal Court Deposit Schedule

Dear Council Members

The judges of Milwaukee Municipal Court are forwarding the revised deposit schedule for 2001 to the Common Council for approval . If approved, the new deposit schedule will go into effect shortly.

There are two types of changes in this year's deposit schedule. First, several ordinance violations have been adjusted, generally, to meet statutory requirements. A table enclosed with this letter highlights those changes. Second, the judges unanimously agreed to increase the court fee with every violation from \$20 to \$23. This increases the fee to the statutory maximum.

The judges and I request that the 2001 deposit schedule be approved as soon as possible. If you have any questions, do not hesitate to contact me or any of the judges. Thank you for your attention to this matter.

Respectfully submitted,

Susan G. Dye

Chief Court Administrator

c: Mike D'Amato, Chairperson

In a Dx

Judiciary and Legislation Committee